
 

  

With works for the new Riverbank Primary School underway, we want to keep you 
informed about our progress so far and what we will be doing in the months ahead. 
Our progress to date 
We secured possession of the new Riverbank Primary School site on 15th May 2023 and hopefully not 
caused you any disruption. We have been working closely with Aberdeen City Council and the project 
design team to have the CLT (Cross Laminated Timber) frame designed. The CLT frame is currently being 
manufactured in Austria where you will have seen the works of the CLT have commenced and hopefully 
you have enjoyed the build progressing out of the ground. As the frame continues to rise will provide an 
overview architectural vision of the project. 
 
We have also been working closely with our Supply Chain and have made many contract appointments 
for the delivery of the project, which is going to involve the co-ordination and management of 76 different 
work packages. 
 
We have commenced formation of the Muga pitch (Multi Use Games Area) and has been carefully selected 
through design to maximise playing qualities and experience, including providing a safe and durable 
environment to meet both school and community requirements. 
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What to expect in the coming months (Dec – Jan) 
 CLT (Cross laminated timber) progression 
 External Services duct works. 
 Access to Conningham Gardens will have parking restrictions to form new access road effective 

from 11th of December – 22nd of December 2023 as advised in recent letter from Hatton. 
 Masonry sub-structure works to Zone 1. 
 Boundary permanent fencing to Southeast area of Harris drive end of December 2023.  
 Early January 2024 to enclose Mugga pitch fencing and chap housing development boundary. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are Team Robertson 

Safe Operating Procedures 
The health, safety and wellbeing of our employees, customers, supply chain members and the 
communities we work in remains our number one priority. We hope you are looking forward to 
the festive season fast approaching,  we will be closing the project from 22nd of December 2023 
returning 03rd of January 2024. The project will be monitored by CCTV and security inspections 
during this time. 
 

 

 

Community Liaison 
On the 20th of November, Riverbank School 
attended site as part of the first Robertson 
Reporter visits, with a student from each class, 
the head teacher and deputy head all 
attended. Throughout the visit, the students 
were able to see the progress on site, Jordan 
detailed where classes etc would be situated. 
Robertson operational team explained their 
roles and what part they play on site. The 
students were able to take photos as well as 
learning about the upcoming poster 
competition. 

 

 
If you have any concerns about the project, then please speak to myself or one of the team. We will be 
attending the community council meetings and look forward to meeting with you either there or during the 
course of the project. 
 
Mark Simpson 
Project Manager 


